ASCC 4/11/14
385 Bricker Hall 8:30-10:30am

Approved Minutes

ATTENDEES: Aski, Buckley, Collier, Craigmile, Daly, Ewoldsen, Fink, Fletcher, Hadad, Haddad, Harvey, Hetherington, Hogle, Heysel, Krissek, Kuo, Lam, Sanders, Schwartz, Vaessin, Vankeerbergen, Von Frese, Yerkes

AGENDA:

1. Approval of 2-14-14 minutes  
· Schwartz, Sanders, unanimously approved 

2. Items from Associate Executive Dean Steve Fink 
· Committee and Panel members 

· Requesting nominations for a new ASCC Chair to vote on at the next committee meeting. 

· Panels should be populated by autumn term. A deadline for ASC Senate members to be appointed to the Panels has been given and if members are not provided then appointees will be made by the Executive Dean. Current committee members can recommend colleagues who would be good additions to the Panels and Committee. 
· The Panels will be expanded by one member in order to get better representation from units and to help achieve regular quorum. The additional members will only serve on the Panels and not on the full ASCC. 

· Team Teaching Proposal from Dean Manderscheid 
· A memo was sent out to all unit Chairs to make sure faculty are aware of this opportunity for new, interdisciplinary team-taught courses in the College. 
· Proposal originated at the ASC Faculty Senate. The proposal then went to the Dean and was folded into the College’s strategic plan. 
· This should remove some obstacles, including fiscal obstacles, for team teaching 

· ASCC will be in charge of vetting the new course proposals. 
· Deadline for team-taught course proposals is June 1st 

· ASCC will have to discuss and vote on the courses over the summer 

· Ideally the Committee will have one face to face meeting to vet these proposals
· Up to 10 courses can be funded 
· Committee member: After a unit gets support for a team-taught course with this proposal they will be obligated to keep the course going at the departments expense which could be an obstacle
· Response by another member: these courses will likely have high enrollments and will be popular courses in which it would be beneficial for the unit to continue offering the course. 
· Committee Member: When this proposal was originally created by the ASC Senate it was designed to give students more experience not necessarily to create extremely large enrollments in courses. 

· It is important that instructors focus on how they integrate the material and not just lecture as two separate instructors. 

· In proposals faculty must explain how they are going to teach the course and each chair must write a letter of support on how it enriches each program. 
· It may be beneficial for UCAT to get involved and assist instructors in course design. 

· Instructors have seen SEI scores drop in team-taught courses and, therefore, additional resources to address common issues in team-taught courses could be beneficial. 
· Registration funds distribution  

· Assumption is that the course will be piloted as group studies and once on the books as a regular course it will be cross-listed and tuition will be split by units.

· Response to statement: It is only an issue if there are two colleges. Right now the revenue of a course goes to the college. 

· If the course is not cross-listed then funds could be manually distributed to units.
· The courses proposed to be reviewed this summer will be offered in Spring 2015. If this process is successful, proposals will likely be accepted again in a year for the next round of team-taught courses. 
· Question by Committee member: A proposal with different GE categories could be submitted. How much time spent on a specific GE category is sufficient?  

· Response: All 14 weeks do not have to be dedicated to a specific GE category 

3. Minor in Health, Environment, Risk, and Science Communication (guest: David Ewoldsen)
· SBS Panel unanimously approved the proposal 
· 22 academic units provided concurrences. 

· There are a lot of areas where there could be implications in regard to communication. Examples: doctor and patient communication and health campaigns 
· If the minor goes well it may be proposed as a tract in major 

· Anticipate about 50-75 students enrolling in the minor 
· The school of communication is working on promoting minors across the university and should be getting students across the sciences. As a minor the goal is about 300-400 students. 
· Panel Letter, Sanders, unanimously approved 

4. Panel reports  
· A&H 

· History 2706  (new course; GE Historical Study) approved with contingencies

· History 3620  (new course; GE Historical Study & GE Diversity—Social Diversity in the US) approved with contingencies 
· NMS 

· Geography 2200 (request to add GE Data Analysis) unanimously approved 

· Developed GE Data Analysis Rubric  
· SBS 

· ASC 3200 (course change; move from hybrid to 100% Distance Education format; change number of credit hours) unanimously approved 

· Public Affairs 2110 (existing course; requesting GE Social Science--Human, Natural, and Economic Resources) unanimously approved 
· Political Science 3200 (new course; GE Social Science—Individuals and Groups & GE Cross-Disciplinary Seminar) unanimously approved 
· 3200H (new course; GE Social Science—Individuals and Groups & GE Cross-Disciplinary Seminar) unanimously approved 

· Public Health 2010 (request to add GE Social Science—Individuals and Groups & GE Diversity—Global Studies) unanimously approved 

· Psychology 5832  (course number change from 6832) unanimously approved 
· Honors 

· Political Science 3200H  (new course; GE Social Science—Individuals and Groups & GE Cross-Disciplinary Seminar) unanimously approved 
· Assessment 

· Have been meeting with different units to discuss departmental reports as well as meeting with representatives to establish scoring rubrics for each GE category. 
· Finalized 5-year GE Assessment Plan 

5. 5-year GE assessment plan (Larry Krissek)  
· Previous plan was established in 2004-2005 and needed updated for semesters 

· Significant amount of background on assessment and how it has changed nationally as well as at Ohio State is provided.  

· The 5 year timeline is aspirational 

· The idea is to collect data across most GE categories for the 2017 accreditation process while moving towards category-level assessment from course-level assessment 

· Preliminary Schedule for GE (pg 14-16) 

· 2013-2014 

· Course Set requests are currently out for the VPA and Cultures & Ideas categories
· History departmental report is under development. 

· History was the main player in the Historical Studies category. However, this is not a Historical Studies category-level assessment. This is a departmental report. The goal is that eventually GE assessment reports will be provided by departments. 
· Met with English to discuss a departmental GE assessment report but that may change. 
· Spanish & Portuguese will be focusing on the Foreign Language GE category when providing their departmental report and will assist in developing the Foreign Language assessment rubric. They will be in consultation with other Foreign Language Chairs when developing the scoring rubric.  

· Rubrics are currently being developed in 4 different GE categories (VPA, Cultures & Ideas, Diversity in the US, and Diversity Global Studies) by representatives from various units. 
· Rubrics have already been created and provided in the plan for the GE Education Abroad and Service Learning categories. Meetings with those instructors who are teaching the courses this summer term have been scheduled. 

6. Information about contact hours on syllabi 

· For new course proposals require instructors to include contact hours on syllabi 
· Requires units to actually think about contact hours 
· Question by member: Do you have to have a certain number of contact hours each week? 

· Response: there are required contact hours per term but not per week 

· Schwartz, Vaessin, unanimously approved 

7. GE Data Analysis rubric 
· Having a rubric to explain what should be included in a data analysis course and how much is sufficient is beneficial for the Panel and for the proposers. 
· Statistics department created a draft of the rubric 
· Provides possible topics that could and should be taught. Prerequisites could meet these requirements.  

· Notions of probability and the basics of statistical inference must be included 
· American Statistical Association created a document listing minimal requirements that should be taught in statistics courses and this rubric drew from that document 

· If a course requesting GE data analysis comes to the panel without concurrence from statistics it will be returned. This provides clarification to help everyone involved in the approval process. It establishes clear expectations as well as flexibility. 
· NMS Panel, Krissek, unanimously approved 
